
From: McFarland, Derrick <DMcFarland@dew.sc.gov>
To: Kovacs, ElisabethEKovacs@dew.sc.gov
CC: Jacobs, AngelaAJacobs@dew.sc.gov

kinney.kenneth@doc.sc.govkinney.kenneth@doc.sc.gov
Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 10/2/2013 12:02:17 PM
Subject: RE: Memorandum of Agreement with SCDOC - Additional Changes Requested

Let’s go ahead and do it then.  If they will add their requested changes, we should sign.
 
 
Derrick McFarland
General Counsel
SC Department and Employment and Workforce
737-1971
 
 
CONFIDENTIALITY: This email and any files transmitted with it contain information from the South Carolina 
Department of Employment and Workforce which may be confidential, privileged or otherwise protected by work-
product immunity.  It is intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed. If you are 
not the named addressee, you should not disseminate, distribute or copy this email. Please notify the sender 
immediately if you have received this email by mistake and delete this email from your system.  Please note that 
any views or opinions presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those 
of the the South Carolina Department of Employment and Workforce.
 
 
 
From: Kovacs, Elisabeth 
 
Sent: Wednesday, October 02, 2013 11:38 AM
 
To: McFarland, Derrick
 
Cc: Jacobs, Angela; kinney.kenneth@doc.sc.gov; Christian Soura (christiansoura@gov.sc.gov)
 
Subject: Re: Memorandum of Agreement with SCDOC - Additional Changes Requested
 
This is a 2 year initiative through June 30th 2015. I'm fine w current end date if DOC is willing to consider continuing 
printing and and negotiate price. We need to move forward ASAP so I'm flexible right this second. 
 
EK 

On Oct 2, 2013, at 9:42 AM, "McFarland, Derrick" <DMcFarland@dew.sc.gov> wrote:

I don’t have an issue with any of these changes.  My only question is are you comfortable with the hard 
end date?
 
 
Derrick McFarland
General Counsel
SC Department and Employment and Workforce
737-1971
 
 
CONFIDENTIALITY: This email and any files transmitted with it contain information from the South 
Carolina Department of Employment and Workforce which may be confidential, privileged or 
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otherwise protected by work-product immunity.  It is intended solely for the use of the individual or 
entity to whom it is addressed. If you are not the named addressee, you should not disseminate, 
distribute or copy this email. Please notify the sender immediately if you have received this email by 
mistake and delete this email from your system.  Please note that any views or opinions presented in 
this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the the South 
Carolina Department of Employment and Workforce.
 
 
 
From: Jacobs, Angela 
 
Sent: Wednesday, October 02, 2013 9:25 AM
 
To: McFarland, Derrick
 
Cc: Kovacs, Elisabeth; kinney.kenneth@doc.sc.gov; Christian Soura (christiansoura@gov.sc.gov)
 
Subject: Memorandum of Agreement with SCDOC - Additional Changes Requested
 
Good morning Derrick, DOC has requested additional changes to the MOA 
regarding NCRC card printing.  They’d like the agency name to read “South 
Carolina Department of Corrections Prison Industries Print Shop” and they’d like 
an agreement beginning and ending date from October 1, 2013 through 
September 30, 2014.  If you have any questions or concerns please give me a call, 
thanks!
 
 
Angela R. Jacobs
State and Local Boards Coordinator
S.C. Department of Employment and Workforce
1550 Gadsden Street, 5th Floor
Columbia, South Carolina 29202
(803) 737-3829 (p) (803) 737-2119 (f) TTY: 711
ajacobs@dew.sc.gov
CONFIDENTIALITY: This email and any files transmitted with it contain information from the South Carolina Department of Employment and 
Workforce which may be confidential or privileged.  The information is intended for business purposes only, and is to be used by the named 
recipients.  If you are not the intended recipient, please be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of this 
message is prohibited.  Please notify the sender immediately if you have received this email by mistake and delete this email from your 
system.  Please note that any views or opinions presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent 
those of the South Carolina Department of Employment and Workforce.

From: Kovacs, Elisabeth 
 
Sent: Tuesday, October 01, 2013 9:28 AM
 
To: kinney.kenneth@doc.sc.gov
Cc: Jacobs, Angela; McFarland, Derrick; Christian Soura (christiansoura@gov.sc.gov)
 
Subject: Memorandum of Agreement with SCDOC
 
Kenny,
 
Please find attached document w/ the “draft” watermark taken off.
 
Thank you for your work with this and we appreciate you getting it signed and back to us today. 
 
Elisabeth
 
Elisabeth Kovacs
SC Department of Employment
     and Workforce
Employment Services Division
PO Box 1406
Columbia, SC  29202
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(803) 737-2681 office
(803) 422.0555 cell
(803) 737-2119 fax
Relay Service Dial 711 (TTY)
 
An Equal Opportunity Employer/Program.
 
Auxiliary aids and services available upon request to individuals with disabilities.
CONFIDENTIALITY: This email and any files transmitted with it contain information from the South Carolina Department of 
Employment and Workforce which may be confidential or privileged.  The information is intended for business purposes only, 
and is to be used by the named recipients.  If you are not the intended recipient, please be aware that any disclosure, copying, 
distribution or use of the contents of this message is prohibited.  Please notify the sender immediately if you have received this 
email by mistake and delete this email from your system.  Please note that any views or opinions presented in this email are 
solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the South Carolina Department of Employment and 
Workforce.
 
 
 
 


